
 

 

LETTER FROM THE EDITOR-IN-CHIEF—WINTER 2020 

 

 

 

This year has been quite interesting around the world as 

educators attempt to make the necessary adjustments to teach 

remotely and to continue their research and publication. They 

have been quite resourceful and innovative in their efforts and 

have to be commended for their dedication and devotion. We all 

benefit from their contributions.  

 

The Winter 2020 Issue of the JOURNAL OF SUSTAINABLE 

DEVELOPMENT IN AFRICA (JSDA) features five excellent 

papers that were written, reviewed, and edited under very 

difficult global conditions made quite cumbersome by the 

COVID-19 pandemic. The authors and reviewers of these papers 

deserve all the praise that I, as the editor-in-chief, can summon 

to express my gratitude and appreciation. 

 

I have written this brief “letter” without mentioning particular 

papers because I intend to add other papers that are already in the 

pipeline. The papers will be added to this Issue at a later date.  

 

Please enjoy the articles and we look forward to expanding this 

Issue as the remaining papers are examined for their 

appropriateness for the JSDA. 

 

Sincerely 

 

Valentine Udoh James. Ph.D.: CEI, CAQS 

Professor of Environmental Management, Planning and Policy 

Certified Environmental Inspector 

Certified Air Quality Specialist 

 

 

Journal of Sustainable Development in Africa  (Volume 22, No.4, 2020) 

ISSN: 1520-5509 

Clarion University of Pennsylvania, Clarion, Pennsylvania 
 


